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First Bell Rings at 7:50               August 29, 2016            Tardy Bell Rings at 7:55 
 

PLEASE CALL THE OFFICE WHEN YOUR CHILD IS ILL OR WILL BE ABSENT FROM SCHOOL 
Next Borlaug Newsletter:  September 12th  

                                                                                               

TEAM 1 Ђ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ Ǫ +ÉÎÄÅÒÇÁÒÔÅÎ Ɇ TEAM 2 = 1st Grade & 2nd 'ÒÁÄÅ Ɇ TEAM 3 = 3rd Grade & 4th 'ÒÁÄÅ Ɇ TEAM 4 = 5th Grade & 6th Grade 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
Is your E-Registration Updated? 
 

                        Please remember ɀ 

It is very important to update your 
E-Registration Account when changes 
in your address, phone number, and/or  
other important information occurs!  
If you would like to make an appointment  
for assistance with  E- Registration,  
please call us at 688-1155. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Be sure to visit our Borlaug website at http://www.edline.net/pages/Borlaug_Elementary_School 
 

Non-Discrimination Statement 
 

It is the policy of the Iowa City Community School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disability, religion, creed, age, marital status, sexual 
orientation, gender identity, and socioeconomic status in its educational programs, activities, or employment practices. There is a grievance procedure for processing complaints 
of discrimination. If you have questions or a grievance related to this policy, please contact Kingsley Botchway II, Director of Equity, 1725 N. Dodge St., Iowa City, IA  52245, 319-

688-1000, Botchway.kingsley@iowacityschools.org 

School Year 2016-2017 
NEW STARTING TIME 

Elementary Schools: 7:55 am – 2:55 pm M, T, W, F & 7:55 am – 1:55 pm TH 

¶ First Bell Rings at 7:50 am 

¶ Tardy Bell Rings at 7:55 am 

¶ Breakfast service begins at 7:30 am 

08/29/16 First Day of Preschool            
09/01/16 3rd & 4th Grade Back to School Night  5:30-6:30 pm 
09/01/16 5th & 6th Grade Back to School Night  6:30-7:30 pm 
09/01/16 Shop at Lucky’s Market Day to benefit School Foundation 
09/05/16 Labor Day – No School for Students and Staff  
09/06/16 PTO Borlaug Spirit Wear Orders Due 
09/06/16 PTO Meeting – Library   6:30 pm 
09/22/16 Kindergarten Back to School Night  5:30-6:30 pm 
09/22/16 1st & 2nd Grade Back to School Night  6:30-7:30 pm 
09/22/16 Dine Out For Education to benefit School Foundation 
09/22/16 6th graders to Camp Wild 
09/23/16          6th graders to Camp Wild    
09/26/16  6th graders to Camp Wild 
09/27/16  6th graders to Camp Wild 
09/28/16  6th graders to Camp Wild 
 
     
 

      BREAKFAST/LUNCH PRICES 
             Full          Reduced  
                           Price           Price 

Breakfast            $1.55 30¢ 
Lunch                  $2.25 40¢ 
Milk                  50¢ 50¢ 
Adult Breakfast $1.80 
Adult Lunch       $3.50 
       
Call by 8:15 am to order a school lunch if 

you would like to eat with your child. 

 
    

 

 

 

 

 

SAFETY: The earliest children should be at school is 7:40, unless they are eating breakfast which begins at 7:30. When 
children arrive before that time they are unsupervised. They will wait outside until the 7:50 bell rings unless it is raining 

or snowing.  They are outside unless the temperature and/or wind chill is below zero.  Make sure your children are 
dressed appropriately for the weather.  Cold days are ahead so we want you to be aware of our procedures.  

Students are considered tardy after 7:55. 
Thank you. 

 

    

Borlaug Elementary School                  
1000 Kennedy Parkway                 
Coralville, Iowa 52241                                   

 

Celeste Shoppa, Principal 
Martha Peterson, SAM                          

Mary Gauthier, Secretary  
 

Telephone: (319) 688-1155 
Fax: (319) 688-1156 

 

http://www.edline.net/pages/Borlaug_Elementary_School


 

   

 
A Message from Mrs. Shoppa, Borlaug’s Principal  

 
Welcome to the 2016-2017 school year! We are very excited to welcome our new and returning families to 
Borlaug Elementary School. As we start the new school year, we welcome new teachers and staff members 
which you will find listed in the attached Borlaug Staff Directory for 2016-2017. The Borlaug Team is 
ÄÅÄÉÃÁÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÏÕÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ȣȢ  

Every Child, Every Day, Whatever it takes to be Borlaug BEST! 
 
It was wonderful to have so many Borlaug families at our Ice Cream Social on August 22nd.  We enjoyed 
seeing familiar faces and meeting new students and families. We were very fortunate to have the University 
of Iowa Credit Union sponsoring our event. I want to thank our generous Borlaug PTO and our caring staff for 
their time and organization which made for a successful evening. 
 
During our first days of school we spent time teaching all of our students our behavior expectations for the 
lunchroom, bus, playground, hallways, and restrooms. All adults will recognize appropriate behavior with our 
gold Borlaug Bulldog Tickets. This is all part of our Positive Behavior and Intervention and Supports (PBIS) 
program coordinated through our district.  The Borlaug Family Handbook has more information to share in 
regard to PBIS. You can find our Borlaug Family Handbook on our Borlaug Elementary website at: 
http://www.edline.net/pages/Borlaug_Elementary_School 
 
We start each day at Borlaug by reciting our Borlaug Pledge.  It is a reminder to us all that at Borlaug we are 
responsible, respectful, and safe.  We hope families will use the pledge as a way to talk with your children 
about their days.  We encourage families to display the pledge at home as a reminder. 
 

The Borlaug Pledge 
Borlaug Elementary is a caring community of learners 
We respect ourselves and others 
We make responsible choices 
We are safe at school 
We are proud to be the Borlaug Bulldogs 
WOOF! WOOF! 
  
In order to provide a more flexible and cost effective approach to student registration, the ICCSD requires an 
online enrollment process.  If you have any difficulty with your account, please call Borlaug at 688-1155. If you 
have already completed the E-Registration process or update, please remember to update your E-
Registration Account when changes in your address, phone number, and/or other important information 
occur. 
 
The school hours are 7:55AM to 2:55PM Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday and 7:55AM to 1:55PM on 
Thursday. Students may not arrive at school before 7:40am, which is when outside supervision begins, 
however, students may enter the building for breakfast starting at 7:30am, along with our bus riders.  
 

http://www.edline.net/pages/Borlaug_Elementary_School


 

   

7:30 Students may enter school to eat breakfast 
7:40 The earliest a child should be at school is 7:40, unless riding the bus.  When students arrives before  
               that time they are  unsupervised.  Students will wait outside until the 7:50 bell rings unless it is     

raining or snowing. They are outside unless the temperature and /or wind chill is below zero. Make 
sure your children dress appropriately for the weather.  There is NO playing on the playground or  
playground equipment before school.  Students eating breakfast will go outside to line up if   
finished before 7:50; after 7:50 they may go to classrooms. Students will line up by class in  
designated areas with teacher supervision. 

¶ Kindergarten, 5th and 6th  Grades ɀ line up at the east playground at colored dots 

¶ 1st ɀ 4th  Grades ɀ line up at the west side playground at colored dots 
7:50       Bells ring to enter the building 
7:55       Tardy Bell Rings 

 
It is extremely important that students arrive on time for school.  The first bell rings at 7:50 a.m.  Then, when 
the second bell rings at 7:55, many things occur, for example, attendance, lunch count, opening 
announcements and the beginning of instructional time. 

The Borlaug Community has in place the following traffic procedures for the safety of our students, families, 
and staff.  
Student Pick-up: This information is for parents choosing to pick up students from school at the end of the 
day. Please help us ensure the safety of our students. Remember there can never be a rule for every situation. 
Please use common courtesy when picking up students.  The following routines need to be followed: 

Bus Loading and Unloading:  The bus loading and unloading area is on the southwest corner of the building, 
south of the gym, in the west parking lot.  Buses unload/load students from 7:30-7:50 a.m. and from 2:40 ɀ 
3:00 p.m. on MTWF and 1:40-2:00 p.m. on Thursdays.  Cars should not unload students in this area. 

Morning Private Vehicle Unloading: Please drop off children ONLY in the designated area at the curb in the 
loading and unloading zone on the southeast side of the building in the east parking lot. Do not leave your 
vehicle. If you need to do so, please park in the parking lot. Pull to the right to unload your child at the curb 
and pass via the left lane. 

Afterschool Private Vehicle Loading: Car line is after school "pick up" for students riding in a vehicle. Follow 
the far east driveway around the parking lots to the designated pick-up loop. Please have a sign with the 
last name of any child you are picking up.  Be sure the sign is big enough to read from a distance and display 
it in the right hand corner of the dashboard. This sign aids teachers in identifying cars. Your child will stand 
behind the yellow line. Car line supervisors will direct five cars at a time to move forward into the five 
numbered spots. Drivers must wait to be directed to move forward.  To make this process work and to be 
safe, cars will not be permitted in the left hand lane. The supervisors will direct your child to your car as you 
wait in your numbered spot. Students are encouraged to stand with their siblings and/or car pool group 
regardless of grade level. For safety reasons, all drivers will remain in their cars. Any driver wishing to exit 
his/her car must use a parking space in the parking lot. Students not picked up by 3:10, and 2:10 on Thursdays, 
will be sent to the office to notify parents. 
 
The Iowa City Community School District provides free busing for qualified children.  Currently the district 
contracts with Durham for transportation services. Applications for pupil transportation are available in the 
school office. Only route riders are allowed to ride the bus. Friends of those students are not permitted to 
ride. All bus routes and bus assignments are made by the Iowa City Community School District 
Administrative Office. Route assignments and bus arrival times are listed on Power School for families. 



 

   

Questions regarding bus transportation should be directed to Durham Transportation, 354-1304 or Esme 
Davis, Transportation Manager, Iowa City Community School District, 688-1000. 
 
In line with the district’s Wellness Policy, a successful pilot was conducted last school year with some 
elementary schools, including Borlaug Elementary.  Student birthdays will be celebrated in the classrooms 
with a special acknowledgement. Each grade level team has determined a special recognition for students 
who wish to celebrate their birthdays at school. Please note these birthday celebrations will not involve food. 
If food is sent to school for birthdays the food items will be returned home.  
 
The Borlaug Bulletin will be published on Mondays twice a month, electronically.   We will send the newsletter 
to our Borlaug families using the email address listed in your E-Registration account.  We will also post the 
Borlaug Bulletins on our Borlaug website at: http://www.edline.net/pages/Borlaug_Elementary_School 
If you need a hard copy of the newsletter, please contact the Borlaug office at 688-1155. You will also find our 
Family Handbook on our Borlaug webpage which gives much additional information about our Borlaug 
Community. 

We are looking forward to a wonderful school year! 

 
 
A Message from Mrs. Peterson, Borlaug’s SAM  

 
Hello Borlaug Families! My name is Martha Peterson, and I am the SAM  
(School Administration Manager) at Borlaug Elementary. This is a new  
position at Borlaug, so I wanted to give you a brief explanation of what a  
SAM does.  
 
In my role as SAM, I am here to help Mrs. Shoppa with some of the managerial 
pieces of her job. My goal is to help increase the time she can devote to  
instructional time spent with staff and students. This will be a work in progress  
as we decide exactly what this will look like at Borlaug. 
 
I will only be here ½ time, as I am also the SAM at Weber Elementary, but I am super excited about getting to 
know all of the Borlaug students and their families! I can already see what an amazing community of 
teachers, students and families we have here! 

 
 

A Message from Mrs. Cox, Borlaug’s Art Teacher 
Thank you to our artists who will be sharing their art work for the school year in our Office Gallery.  This 
provides a great opportunity for visitors to see a variety of art from each of our grades created over the past 
school year.  Artists include Kate, Sharon, Katie C., Eva J., and Andy. 
 
In addition ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÁÒÔÉÓÔȭÓ ×ÏÒË ÆÒÁÍÅÄ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÈÁÌÌ ÇÁÌÌÅÒÙ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÕÐ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÓÅÃÏÎÄ ÆÌÏÏÒȢ  New artists this year 
include Richard, Sabrina, Katya, Jiwon, Maple, Mara (3rd grade), Annalyn, and Weifan. 
 

http://www.edline.net/pages/Borlaug_Elementary_School


 

   

 

A Message from Ms. Megan Recker, SFA 

Borlaug Student and Family Advocate (SFA)                        
                       Borlaug: 319-688-1159 and Horn: 319-688-1115 

  
As Student and Family Advocates (SFA) our shared mission is to support families and schools so that all 
students are able to reach their full potential as learners.  Every district building, K-12, has SFA support.  
"ÏÒÌÁÕÇȭÓ 3&! ÉÓ -ÅÇÁÎ 2ÅÃËÅÒȟ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÈÅÒ ÁÔ ΩΧί-688-1159 or 
recker.megan@iowacityschools.org.    
  
Need School Supply Assistance? ɀ If you are in need of assistance gathering school supplies for your child 
please contact Megan Recker.  We still have basic school supplies available thanks to a generous donation 
from Togather Together, a non-profit group serving Johnson County, and other kind donors.  If you are 
interested in donating supplies we are in need of wide ruled loose leaf paper, 1 inch binders, plastic school 
supply boxes, and gently used or new backpacks! Donations can be delivered to the school office and marked 
for Megan.  Thank you!! 
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Iowa City Community School District 

                                                   ORLAUG ELEMENTARY 
1000 Kennedy Parkway 

Coralville, IA  52241 
Celeste Shoppa, Principal                                                                               Telephone: (319) 688-1155 
Mary Gauthier, Secretary                                                                                           Fax: (319) 688-1156 
 

Every Child, Every Day, Whatever it takes to be Borlaug BEST! 
 
Dear Borlaug Families, 
 
With each new school year, academic goals increase and so do social and behavioral goals.  We believe that high 
expectations lead to high achievement and it is our goal that each student reaches his or her highest potential.  We will 
ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÕÓÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÍÏÎ ÌÁÎÇÕÁÇÅ ÓÅÔ ÕÐ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ Ȱ!ÂÏÖÅ-the-Line, Below-the-Line, and Below-the-Bottom-,ÉÎÅȱ 
behavior technique for keeping our Borlaug expectations consistent. We feel this helps our students become more 
aware of the power of their choices. 
  
Ȱ!ÂÏÖÅ-the-Line, Below-the-Line, and Below-the-Bottom-,ÉÎÅȱ ÁÌÉÇÎÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÕÒ ÄÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ-wide Positive Behavior 
Interventions & Supports (PBIS) program, supporting students by promoting positive choices and providing positive 
reinforcement for these choices.  When a student is Above-the-Line, he/she may be rewarded for his/her behavior 
choice with positive praise and a Borlaug Ticket.  Paired with positive reinforcement, we want students to take 
responsibility for their choiÃÅÓ ×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ Ȱ"ÅÌÏ×-the-,ÉÎÅȢȱ  7ÈÅÎ Á ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ ÉÓ ÎÏÔ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ "ÏÒÌÁÕÇ ÅØÐÅÃÔÁÔÉÏÎÓȟ 
ÈÅȾÓÈÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÁÓËÅÄȟ Ȱ)Ó ;;;;;;; ɉÏÂÓÅÒÖÅÄ ÂÅÈÁÖÉÏÒɊ ÁÂÏÖÅ-or below-the-ÌÉÎÅȩ  #ÁÎ ÙÏÕ ÆÉØ ÉÔȩȱ  )Æ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ ÃÈÏÏÓÅÓ 
to fix the behavior, the student will continue receiving positive reinforcement and praise for his/her good choice.  If the 
student does not choose to fix his/her below-the-line behavior, the teacher will complete a behavior report and mark it 
as a minor incident.  If a student receives three minor reports for the same kind of behavior, then it may result as an 
ÏÆÆÉÃÅ ÒÅÆÅÒÒÁÌȢ  )Æ Á ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ ÇÏÅÓ Ȱ"ÅÌÏ×-the-Bottom-,ÉÎÅȱȟ ÔÈÅÎ ÈÅȾÓÈÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÒÅÆÅÒÒÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÏÆÆÉÃÅ ÔÏ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓ ÔÈÅ 
behavior and how he/she will fix it.  Parents are notified of the office referral through email or a phone call, and the 
report will be mailed home so parents can see the choices the child made and how he/she will make it better next time. 
 

7Å ËÎÏ× ÈÏ× ÖÉÔÁÌ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ÔÏ ×ÏÒË ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÔÏ ÅÎÓÕÒÅ ÅÁÃÈ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔȭs success.  Please look on the 
back of this letter for examples of behaviors that fit into each of the behavior categories.  As always, if you have any 
questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us.  We appreciate your willingness to partner with us 
continuing to make this a successful year both academically and behaviorally for our students. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Borlaug Teachers and Staff 
 

BLACK OF THE SOIL & THE GOLD OF THE GRAIN    
WE ARE PROUD TO BE THE BORLAUG BULLDOGS – RESPECTFUL • RESPONSIBLE • SAFE 

 

GO BULLDOGS! 



 

   

Borlaug Behavior Basics 
Examples but not limited to….  

ABOVE THE 
LINE 

BEHAVIORS 

RESPECTFUL RESPONSIBLE SAFE 
¶ I follow directions of all 

adults 

¶ I raise my hand to get a 
ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒȭÓ ÁÔÔÅÎÔÉÏÎ 

¶ I use caring words 

¶ I use appropriate voice levels 

¶ I greet others appropriately 

¶ I keep the bathrooms clean 

¶ ) ÒÅÓÐÅÃÔ ÏÔÈÅÒÓȭ ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌ 
space 

¶ I use good table manners 

¶ I follow the rules  and include 
others 

¶ I do my best work 

¶ I participate in learning 

¶ I have my supplies ready to 
use 

¶ I walk directly to and from 
my destination 

¶ I pick up after myself in all 
settings 

¶ I sit and stay seated with my 
feet under the table 

¶ I eat my own food 

¶ I get on and off the bus 
promptly 

¶ I am in charge of keeping all 
my belongings with me 

¶ I line up immediately at the 
signal when recess is over 

¶ I return equipment quickly 
 

¶ I keep hands & feet to myself 

¶ I use my supplies safely 

¶ I walk in a single file line on the 
right side of the hallway 

¶ I walk with my hands at my 
side 

¶  I walk slowly up and down 
each step 

¶ I keep my body clean  

¶ I walk upon entering and 
exiting a room 

¶ I walk to and from the bus 

¶ I use equipment appropriately 
 

 

BELOW 
THE LINE 

BEHAVIORS 

¶ Arguing/talking back 

¶ Cheating 

¶  Chewing gum/candy  

¶  Classroom disruption 

¶  Disrespectful body language  
(sighing/rolling eyes) 

¶ Disrespectful behavior 

¶  Talking in the hallway 

¶  Inappropriate displays of 
affection 

¶ Not taking responsibility for 
actions 

¶ Misuse of school property 

¶  Non-directed profanity 
 

¶ Inappropriate bathroom use 

¶ Inappropriate use of 
technology, internet, 
camera, and/or phone 

¶ Leaving room without 
permission 

¶ Lying 

¶ Refusing to work 

¶ Refusing to respond 

¶  Inappropriate noises 

¶  Interrupting 

¶  Leaning or tipping in chair 

¶  Littering 

¶  Mimicking 
 

¶ Tantrums 

¶ Teasing 

¶ Throwing things 

¶   Off task 

¶   Out of seat without purpose 

¶   Play fighting/Roughhousing 

¶   Put downs 

¶   Running in building 

¶   Spitting 

¶   Talking at inappropriate times 

¶   Tattling 

¶ Not keeping hands, objects, feet 
to self 

¶ Inappropriate physical contact 

¶ Not following directions 

 

BELOW 
THE BOTTOM 

LINE 
BEHAVIORS 

 

¶ Harm to self or others 

¶ Bomb Threats 

¶ Chronic Bullying 

¶ Chronic below the line 
behaviors 

¶ Exposing oneself 

¶ Extreme disrespect towards 
adults 

¶ Fighting/Physical altercations 

¶ serious physical contact where 
injury may occur 

¶ Harassment (racial, sexual, 
verbal, physical) 

¶ Illegal substance 

¶ Leaving building/school 
property without permission 

¶ Pulling fire alarm intentionally 

¶ Directed profanity/profane 
gestures 

¶ Stealing 

¶ Throwing furniture or directing 
items towards another 

¶ Vandalism 

¶ Verbally or physically threatening 
to cause injury to person or 
property 

¶ Weapons 



 

   

 
 
 

 

Iowa City Community School District 
WELLNESS POLICY 

 

Classroom Snacks, Birthdays & Classroom Celebrations 
 

The ICCSD is committed to providing a safe and healthy learning environment for our students. In line with 
that goal, changes are being made to the district’s Wellness Policy regarding classroom snacks birthday treats 
and classroom celebrations.  
 
NO FOOD BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS  
In line with the district’s Wellness Policy, a successful pilot was conducted last school year with some 
elementary schools.  Borlaug implemented the same changes starting in the fall 2015.  Student birthdays will 
be celebrated in the classrooms with a special acknowledgement. Each grade level team has determined a 
special recognition for students who wish to celebrate their birthdays at school. Please note these birthday 
celebrations will not involve food. If food is sent to school for birthdays the food items will be returned home. 
 
SNACK & HOLIDAY CELEBRATIONS (Halloween, Winter Break, and Valentine’s Day parties) :  
When food is served to students in the classroom as a snack or during a classroom celebration, the following 
rules apply (ICCSD Wellness Policy 507.9): 

¶ allow only fresh fruits/vegetables or purchased foods with the ingredients listed (no homemade foods). 

¶ allow only foods that meet the Healthy Food Guidelines/ Smart Snacks. (the only exception to this 
would be food-tasting related to district-approved curriculum lessons)   

¶ not allow foods with peanuts or peanut butter, or foods that were made in a factory where cross-
contamination may occur. 

¶ food that does not meet the guidelines will be sent home.  

¶ a list of acceptable foods (Healthy Food Guidelines/ Smart Snacks) will be made available to parents 
and teachers at the beginning of the school year. 

A complete list of approved foods was sent home with your student on the first day of school.  The list also 
tells where the approved food items can be purchased. 
 

Thank you in advance  
for assisting us in adhering to the  

Wellness Policy expectations. 
 
 
 

 
 



 

   

 
 

A Message from The Counselor’s Corner  
Welcome to Borlaug Elementary!   ) ÁÍ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÃÏÕÎÓÅÌÏÒ ÁÔ "ÏÒÌÁÕÇ %ÌÅÍÅÎÔÁÒÙ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒ ÁÎÄ ) ÃÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÂÅ 
more excited to be here! We will be using the Second Step curriculum again this year along with a few other 
lessons, projects, and fun along the way!  The focus is on social-emotional learning (SEL) and more 
specifically Skills for Learning, Empathy, Emotion Management, and Problem-Solving. We will also continue 
to use Steps to Respect in grades 3-6 for our bullying prevention program and teach lessons about careers 
and career development.   
 

Click on the link to view a short video about the Second Step program: http://www.cfchildren.org/second-
step/elementary.aspx 
 

I meet with each class once a week to teach a specific lesson! I also meet with students individually and in 
small groups about a variety of topics. I am open to meet with parents and families as well! Please email or 
call me to talk about concerns you may have about your child, family, or school. My goal is to know as many 
families as possible! 
  
Please contact me if you have questions or concerns.  My email address is 
schneiter.jaime@iowacityschools.org   or you may reach me by phone at 688-1155. I look forward to meeting 
ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓȦ ,ÅÔȭÓ ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÉÓ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÙÅÁÒȦ 
 

Sincerely,  
Jaime Schneiter, Professional School Counselor 

 
 

A Message from Ms. Hartje, Borlaug’s  
Instructional Design Strategist 
Dear Families, 
 

This year at Borlaug, we continue our important work with spelling! Learning spelling patterns and principles 
helps students as they write and read. Students also learn about word parts during spelling. Word parts 
ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅ ÃÏÍÍÏÎ ÂÅÇÉÎÎÉÎÇÓȟ ÅÎÄÉÎÇÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÒÏÏÔÓȢ ,ÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÐÁÒÔÓ ÇÉÖÅÓ ÕÓ ÃÌÕÅÓ ÁÂÏÕÔ Á ×ÏÒÄȭÓ 
meaning.    
Teachers will: 

-          continue to instruct spelling, using our district materials 
-          send home a list of words each Monday that follows a spelling principle 
-          test for mastery of the spelling principle on Friday, using a portion of the words from the list - the 

number of words tested will vary by grade level 
You can help at home by: 

-          setting aside time for your child to study the spelling principle during the week 
-          encourage your child to learn each word on the list, focusing on the spelling principle 

The instruction our students receive in spelling will help them become stronger readers and writers. If you 
ÈÁÖÅ ÁÎÙ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ ÏÒ ÍÅ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÅÍÁÉÌ ÁÄÄÒÅÓÓ ÂÅÌÏ×Ȣ 4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÆÏÒ 
supporting this work at home!  
 

Ms. Hartje, Borlaug Instructional Design Strategist       hartje.amy@iowacityschools.org 

http://www.cfchildren.org/second-step/elementary.aspx
http://www.cfchildren.org/second-step/elementary.aspx
mailto:schneiter.jaime@iowacityschools.org


 

   

 
 

A Message from Ms. Langguth, Orchestra 
WESTSIDE ELEMENTARY ORCHESTRA DATES FOR 2015-2016 

(Borlaug, Coralville Central, Horn, Kirkwood, Weber, and Wickham) 
After School Orchestra Rehearsals: 
After School Orchestra Rehearsals will begin in mid/late-September, rehearsals will occur at Northwest 
Junior High School. 
                Monday: 5th Grade Orchestra, 3:30-4:20 
                                   6th Grade Orchestra, 4:30-5:20 
Concert Dates: 

¶ Tuesday, January 24th, 2017 Westside Elementary (Borlaug, Coralville Central, Horn, Kirkwood, 
Weber, and Wickham) Orchestra Concert, 7:30 p.m., @ West High School Auditorium 

 

¶ Monday, May 8th, 2017, Westside Elementary (Borlaug, Coralville Central, Horn, Kirkwood, Weber, 
and Wickham) Orchestra Concert, 7:30 p.m., @ West High School Auditorium 

 

¶ Late May 2017, Westside Elementary Orchestra Concert Tour (Borlaug, Horn, and Weber) 
 

¶ Late May 2017, Westside Elementary Orchestra Concert Tour (Coralville Central, Kirkwood, and 
Wickham) 
 

Girls on the Run 
Calling all Girls!  

Girls on the Run is an after school program that uses the power of running to prepare girls  
for a lifetime of self-respect and healthy living.     

During our 10 week; 20-lesson curriculum we will work on just a few goals! 
ǒ         Having a strong sense of identity  

ǒ         Focusing on their unique strengths and talents  

ǒ         Honoring of true friendship and real teamwork 

ǒ         We will train together to walk/run in a 5k race  

  
Who: Girls 3rd - 6th grade, no running experience required! 
When:  MON/WED 3:10-4:40 beginning September 7th 
Where: Borlaug Elementary 
Registration is open! Go to www.girlsontheruniowa.org to register. (paper registrations available at your 
school)  
Fee:  $150; Minimum payment of $10 required but multiple levels of scholarships available.   
Every girl who wishes to participate will be accepted as long as space is available.  The fee you choose to 
pay is kept confidential.  (minimum payment can be waived by contacting the Executive Director. 
estherbaker@girlsontherun.org)    
We are still looking for assistant coaches who want to join the fun at Borlaug. If we can get enough coaches 
involved, we will expand our enrollment to include more girls from the waiting list. If you have questions, or 
are interested in becoming an Assistant Coach or Running Buddy for a girl,  
please contact: Head Coach ɀ Candice Stevens: cnbstevens@gmail.com or 358-9996 or Program Manager- 
Holly Reed: holly@girlsontheruniowa.org. 

http://www.girlsontheruniowa.org/
mailto:estherbaker@girlsontherun.org
mailto:cnbstevens@gmail.com
mailto:holly@girlsontheruniowa.org


 

   

 
 

Borlaug Chess Club Begins  
Wednesday, October 5th – After School  

Welcome back to school.  I have been busy this summer getting ready for chess club.  Last year was quite the 
success, look at the trophies in the library!  This year I am hoping for all the fun of last year and more.  First 
off, we are going to leave the donation at $20, we are getting T-shirts for everyone.  Adults can buy one for 
$15 if they want to be fashionable.  We will continue Borlaug Elementary as its own chess Affiliate with the 
USCF.  We will continue getting Chess Life, and Chess Life for Kids magazines available for checkout and 
viewing at the Borlaug Library.  We will continue to participate in the Eastern Iowa Elementary Chess League 
with the other schools to compete in interschool matches.  I may even bring a Grandmaster to play a 
blindfolded simul against our students.  I would love for us to send a team to National Elementary 
tournament in Nashville Tennessee this year.  It is Super Nationals and 5000 students will be participating.  
,ÅÔȭÓ ÓÈÏ× ÔÈÅ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙ ×ÈÁÔ ×Å ÇÏÔȦ 

The Weber-Borlaug annual tournament will be at Borlaug this year on February 25th 2017, we have worked on 
tables and chairs and we will have a lovely playing space for this great annual tournament.  One parent told 
me that it was the best playing area that he has been to. 

Chess Club is for all levels of chess, from learning to play to grandmaster.  OK well we don't have any 
Grandmasters, but I would sure like to see one of our students make the rank of grandmaster and come back 
and say they got their start at Borlaug Elementary Chess Club 

 I continue to have a behavior contract with students and parents.  I want chess club to be fun, but chess club 
is not run around the library club, or play on the computer club, or leave the library a mess club.  To this extent 
I am instituting a 3 strike rule and after three strikes if a student still wants to be in chess club they will need to 
be accompanied by their parent to chess club. 

I have worked on my chess this summer and attended the US Open In Indianapolis, IN and successfully 
completed my test for FIDE Arbiter. !   I can now run international tournaments.   I renewed my Level II Chess 
Coach Certification with US Chess.  

Chess Club will meet right after school on Wednesdays - different time but same location as last year in the 
media center.   First club will be October 5th.  Students will have to have their student expectation forms filled 
out and signed by a parent before they can attend.  And I always welcome parental help as we get quite a 
crowd up there.  .  You don't even know how to play chess, just how to herd cats.  On average we had 40 
students playing chess on a given day.  It will also be very important to have contact information, as I cannot 
be expected to stay late if you are late picking up your child.  Looking forward to a great chess year 

 

Eric G. Vigil 

Chess Coach 

 



 

   

 
 

BORLAUG CHESS  PROGRAM BEHAVIOR CONTRACT 2016 
 
The Borlaug Chess Club  provides chess instruction and tournament play for kindergarten through 6th grades.  
We ask for a $20.00 donation for supplies and equipment for chess club.  No child will be turned away if 
unable to provide the donation.  In order for our club to succeed, participants need to want to participate in 
chess and agree to abide by the following rules: 

I therefore agree:  

1. I want to participate in chess club and compete in tournament play. 

2. I will be respectful of chess coaches, student volunteers, and parent volunteers. 

3. I will show consideration for others by using an appropriate voice level and by listening and using 
respectful language and gestures. 

4. I will show pride in our school by keeping the school grounds, library and classroom free of litter and 
taking good care of the building. 

5. I will protect and care for the chess pieces, chess boards and other supplies.  I will clean up the  chess 
pieces and boards that I use before leaving. 

6. ) ×ÉÌÌ ÂÕÉÌÄ ÏÔÈÅÒÓ ȰÕÐȱ ÁÎÄ ÎÏÔ ȰÄÏ×ÎȱȢ  ) ×ÉÌÌ ÎÏÔ ÕÓÅ ÐÕÔ ÄÏ×ÎÓȟ ÇÏÓÓÉÐ ÏÒ ÅØÃÌÕÄÅ ÏÔÈÅÒÓȢ  

7. I will not eat snacks in any foyers, classrooms, or library. 

8. If I disregard one of the above rules, I know the following steps will be taken: 

 

1) I will be given a warning, and given a behavior warning form that must be signed by my parent before 
returning to Chess Club. 

2) A second infringement of the rules will be similar to the first and a behavior warning form will be sent 
home and must be returned prior to returning to chess club. 

3) If a third behavior infringement occurs the student will be given a behavior warning form and the 
student must be accompanied by their parent in order to participate in chess club in the future. 

4)  In this case, no money will be refunded.  

I acknowledge and agree to the above rules of chess club: 

Student______________________________       Parent_______________________________ 

Birthday_____________________________  Grade:_______________________________ 

PH#___________________________________      e-mail_________________________________ 

Birthday____________________________        Address_______________________________ 

Address______________________________________________________________________ 

 



 

   

 
VIRTUAL BACKPACK 

4ÈÅ )Ï×Á #ÉÔÙ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ ÕÔÉÌÉÚÅÓ Á ÎÅ× ȰÇÒÅÅÎȱ ÁÐÐÒÏÁÃÈ ÔÏ ÄÉÓÔÒÉÂÕÔÉÎÇ  
information to students from non-profit organizations, intergovernmental agencies,  
and business partners, for which it grants approval. Rather than sending home approved flyers for  
entities outside the school district as in the past, we are now posting such information on a Virtual 
Backpack webpage throughout the school year for all to see. This will collectively save school staff thousands 
of hours of sorting and handling these flyers, as well as reduce the amount of paper being distributed saving 
our natural resources.  Look for the Virtual Backpack link on the homepage of all school websites.  
 
The school district and its schools will continue to send home information for parents and students in 
ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ ÂÁÃËÐÁÃËÓȢ 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÓÅÎÄ ÈÏÍÅ ÁÓÓÉÇÎÍÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÍÁÔÅÒÉÁÌÓ ÁÓ ÎÏÒÍÁÌȟ ÓÏ ÂÅ ÓÕÒÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÏ 
ÃÈÅÃË ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÂÁÃËÐÁÃË ÆÒÅÑÕÅÎÔÌÙ ÆÏÒ ÓÃÈool and classroom news and homework. 
http://www.edline.net/pages/ICCSD/Virtual_Backpack 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://virtualbackpack.mysdoc.org/VP_FlyerListing.php
http://virtualbackpack.mysdoc.org/VP_FlyerListing.php
http://www.edline.net/pages/ICCSD/Virtual_Backpack


 

   

Borlaug Elementary &  
City of Coralville Partnership 

 

The City of Coralville contributed funds to expand the gymnasium and add other 
features in Borlaug Elementary to allow the Coralville Recreation Department to 
provide and supervise recreational programming during after school hours.  
Coralville Recreation Department provides & supervises the Borlaug Before & 
After School Program, open gym hours*, and renting the multi-purpose and/or 
gymnasium after school hours.  Borlaug Elementary School activities will have 
priority to this space, followed by the Coralville Recreation Department programs 
and finally additional hours will be available to rent to local residents and groups. 
 
If you are interested in renting the gymnasium or multi-purpose room, please 
contact Amy Faulkner, Recreation Program Supervisor for a rental request form.  
Dates and times available, rates for rentals, and deadlines for rental requests are 
listed on the form.  To request a form, call the Borlaug Before & After School 
Program number at 319-248-9393 or e-mail Amy at afaulkner@coralville.org 
 
*Open Gym hours will begin in November at the Borlaug Gymnasium.  Planned 
Open Gym hours are:  Sundays 1:00 ɀ 4:00 p.m. and Thursdays 6:00 ɀ 9:00 p.m.  
Watch the Borlaug Bulletin for additional information.  We do not allow organized 
team practice during Open Gym and children 4th grade and below must be 
supervised by a parent or responsible adult. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

   

 

_______________________ IOWA CITY COMMUNITY _______________________ 
________________________      SCHOOL DISTRICT      _______________________ 

 
                                     

                                     ORLAUG ELEMENTARY 

1000 Kennedy Parkway 
Coralville, IA  52241 

Celeste Shoppa, Principal                                                                                                         Telephone: (319) 688-1155 
Mary Gauthier, Secretary                                                                                                           Fax: (319) 688-1156 

August 2016 
 
Dear Parents or Guardians: 
 
During this school year, your child will be participating in the McCraw Hill, Health and Wellness Curriculum. 
The lessons focus on helping children learn to make positive choices about their behaviors, relationships, 
safety, and their personal health. This curriculum also gives children information about the importance of 
family relationships and the skills to develop respectful relationships with people of both genders. 
 

¶ The curriculum gives children in Kindergarten, first and second grades information about the 
physical, social and emotional aspects of growing up, and living safe and healthy lives. 

 

¶ The curriculum for grades three, four, five and six gives information about the physical, emotional 
and social changes that accompany their stage of development. In a unit on health promotion, 
children will learn about positive health habits, disease and risky health behaviors.  

 
Parents are the primary educators for their children. We see ourselves as partners with parents in providing 
family life education. It is in their home life that children learn the most about family life and planning for 
their futures. As we do with other health units, we will keep you informed about our progress through 
newsletters or notes throughout the year. 
 
So that you as a parent can be an effective partner with us, the curriculum materials are available for your 
review. If you wish your child to be excluded from this program, please notify the building principal in writing.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Celeste Shoppa, Principal 
 

BLACK OF THE SOIL & THE GOLD OF THE GRAIN    
WE ARE PROUD TO BE THE BORLAUG BULLDOGS – RESPECTFUL • RESPONSIBLE • SAFE 

 
GO BULLDOGS! 



 

   

 
Borlaug Elementary Staff 

2016-2017 School Year 
Adapt email address for each staff member: lastname.firstname@iowacityschools.org 

 

POSITION NAME 

Principal Celeste Shoppa 

Principal Secretary Mary Gauthier 

SAM (School Adm. Manager) Martha Peterson 
Guidance Counselor Jaime Schneiter 
Student Family Advocate Megan Recker 

TEAM ONE 

Preschool Kim Evans 

Preschool Lisa Paige 

Kindergarten Ian MacKay 

Kindergarten Meghan Meyer 

Kindergarten Emily Ring 

TEAM TWO 

1st Grade Lindsey Brandon 

1st Grade Lindsay Landolt 

1st Grade Dana Reisman 

2nd  Grade Katy Bolender 

2nd  Grade Bill Longo  

2nd  Grade Ruth Temple 

TEAM THREE 

3rd Grade Sara Duytschaver 

3rd Grade Lori Henning 

3rd Grade Andrea Martz 

4th Grade Diane Burk 

4th Grade John McWilliams 

4th Grade Stacy Karr 

TEAM FOUR 

5th Grade Tasha Johnson 

5th Grade Sara Schupanitz 

6th Grade Katie Gaughan 

6th Grade Jill Michel 

POSITION NAME 

Academic Support Teacher Jennifer Renk 

Art Michelle Cox 

Band Lee Rabe 
BASP Director & Rec. Program Supervisor Amy Faulkner 

Day Custodian Rob Haight 

English Language Learners Abbie Jensen 

Extended Learning Program Jodie Eilers 

POSITION NAME 

Food Service Michelle Bautista 

Instructional Design Strategist Amy Hartje 

Library Secretary Kathy Paulsen 

Math Specialist Jo Klopp 

Music Karly Zimmerman 

Night Custodian Chris Dorman 

Night Custodian Aaryn Learn  

Nurse Megan Carlson 

Occupational Therapist LeAnn Trana 

Orchestra Kathryn Langguth 

Physical Education Lynden Schauper 

Physical Education Erika Mundt 

Physical Therapist Glen Schmitz 

Preschool Instruct. Strategist Terri Novak-Cicha 

School Psychologist Hailey Abernathey 

Social Worker Kris Wheeler 

Special Ed. Instruct. Strategist Hannah Saland 

Special Ed. Instruct. Strategist Megan Clark 

Special Education Jenny Whitters 

Special Education Ashley Reedy 

Speech Pathologist Kassie Adams 

Teacher Librarian Sheryl Vitosh 

Preschool Para-educator Molly Prybil  

Preschool Para-educator Taylor Hoskyn 

Preschool Para-educator Bridget Titus 

Special Ed. Para-educator Tracy Adam 

Special Ed. Para-educator Isaac Smith  

Special Ed. Para-educator Emily Kleinmeyer 

Special Ed. Para-educator Scott Buchheit 

Special Ed. Para-educator Barbara Clarkson 

Special Ed. Para-educator Kate Pearson 

Special Ed. Para-educator Abby Elder 

Special Ed. Para-educator Josh Klope 

Special Ed. Para-educator Rachel Geissel 

Para-educator Heather Crow 

Para-educator Glenda Buenger 

Para-educator Veronica Hamly 

Frequently Needed Numbers 
¶ Borlaug Office ɀ (319)688-1155    FAX ɀ (319)688-1156  

¶ Student Family Advocate ɀ (319)688-1159 

¶ Food Service Office ɀ (319)688-1021 

¶ Durham Bus Services ɀ (319)354-1304 

¶ Before/After School Program ɀ (319)248-9393 

¶ District Administration Offices ɀ (319)688-1000 & District website   - http://www.edline.net/pages/ICCSD 

¶ District Automated Announcements ɀ (319)688-1234 

http://www.edline.net/pages/ICCSD


 

  



 

 
 



 

 

Borlaug Family Connections 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALL SCHOOL 

YEAR 

¶ PTO Meetings on 1st Tuesday of the Month at 6:30pm 

¶ Volunteer Opportunities 
o Chess Club 
o PTO sponsored events 
o Field trips 
o Classrooms 
o Girls on the Run 
o Spanish Club 

 

 

¶ Ice Cream Social 

¶ 1st Day of School Parent Breakfast 

 

¶ Back-to-School Nights 

 
¶ Halloween Parade & Parties 

 
¶ Parent/teacher Conferences 

¶ Book Fair 

¶ Team 4 Fine Arts Night 

 

¶ Winter Sing-Along 

¶ Winter Classroom Parties 

¶  

 

¶ Dance Marathon 

¶ Borlaug Night U of I Women’s 
Basketball Game 

 

¶ Parent/teacher Conferences 

¶ Valentine’s Day Parties 

¶ Team 3 Fine Arts Night 

¶  

 

¶ International Festival 

¶ Borlaug’s Got Talent 

 

¶ Team 2 Fine Arts Night 

¶ Carnival  

¶ Borlaug Day at the Kernels 
 

 

¶ Kindergarten Celebration of Learning 

¶ Book Fair 

¶ Spring Sing-Along  

¶ Music in the Village 

¶ 6th Grade Graduation 

 



 

 

 

Iowa City Community School District’s Attendance 101 

 
WHY IS ATTENDANCE SO IMPORTANT? 

!ÔÔÅÎÄÁÎÃÅ ÁÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÉÓ ÖÉÔÁÌÌÙ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÏ Á ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔȭÓ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓȢ  2ÅÓÅÁÒÃÈ ÐÒÏÖÅÓ ÉÔȢ  )Ô ÉÓ ÓÏ 
important, the No Child Left Behind legislation includes attendance as a key component for 

successful schools. 

 
Let’s start with some definitions:   

¶ Unexcused/Truant:  A student who is absent from school without parent communication or an 
acceptable excuse. 

¶ Excused:  A student who is absent with parent communication and an acceptable excuse. 

¶ Approved:  A student is participating in a school activity or the school has received medical or legal 
documentation.   

 

Acceptable excuses for absences and tardies: 

1.  Evidence that the student is not in proper physical or mental condition to attend school or an educational 
program.  The school may ask for medical documentation.  

2.  Medical, dental, chiropractic, optometric or other valid professional appointments. Parents or guardians 
are requested to make their appointments during non-school hours if possible. 

3.   A death in the immediate family or funerals for close relatives. 

4.   Religious holidays. 

5.   Family Vacations.  The school district allows 5 days a year for the purpose of vacations.  Student vacations 
or trips without parent/guardian accompaniment are not excused absences. 

6.   A court appearance or other legal procedure which requires the attendance of the student. 

7.   A quarantine as imposed by a public health officer or school nurse. 

8.   Attendance at special events of educational value as approved by the school attendance officer. 

9.   Approved school activities during class time. 

10. Other absences as approved by the school attendance officer. 

 

The school principal holds the final decision as to whether  
an absence is excused or approved. 

 

In the Iowa City Community School District, we like to communicate with parents so you will receive 
communication from us if your student reaches the following levels of absences:                    

 

8 Excused, 12 Excused, 3 Unexcused, 5 Unexcused (a parent conference is held and an attendance plan 
developed) 

 

If absences continue after the parent conference and attendance plan, the school will refer the student to 
the Johnson County Attorney and a hearing with a Judge will be scheduled. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


